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Hello everyone, Happy St. 
Patrick's Day and Happy 
Easter, wow is it this time of 
year already, we even have 
a daylight savings coming 
on the 10th. Lots of things 

are really coming together now, Rider Education in Pasco is March 23rd. The flyer is on 
the District Web page please make an effort to attend this wonderful event, Mike Briggs 
has done a great job in getting this up and running, be prepared to hear from Mike very 
soon to get some of our members to attend this event, we need membership numbers so 
we can have this again next year. Remember Larry is having his last day sale letôs all give 
Larry a good Good-Bye visit. We will miss him dearly, Thank You Larry for all you have 
done for all of us in the years past. We also have Chapter E Surf Watch the 16,17th be 
sure to check out the flyer on the District Web Page. The 30th of March is the Bowling 
Challenge in Vancouver I have sent out a flyer to the chapter directors for this fun day. 
Letôs go and support them and welcome Kelly and Connie Huse as new Chapter Directors 
for Chapter X. 
  April also is a very busy month, the 6th is the Multi-Chapter Meeting in Prosser, please 
let Sherre Holden from Chapter M know how many of you will be going to this they do 
need a head count to make sure they have enough food and seating for everyone, 
remember last year when they scrambled for space? The 13th is the Early Spring Fun 
Run Chapter C the flyer will be on our District Web Page, also on that day is the 30th 
Birthday Bash for Chapter L Kennewick these are always fun to go to so you can see all 
of the old pictures they have taken over the past years, as you can see there is plenty of 
things going on if you want to do it, just pick a week-end or two and have a ride to an old 
place or a ride to a new place. We hope to see some of you at some of these events.  
 
Thank You 
Susie Hutchinson Washington District Director 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Susie and Frank Hutchinson 
District Directors                                    
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Well another successful 

Rider Education Workshop 

has been completed!  And 

one more to go.  More on 

that in a moment.  

The Westside Workshop saw its normal numbers of participants and that was 

unexpected.  With the Eastside Workshop back we thought that our numbers would be 

down.  Thanks to you for participating!  We had lots of seminars to choose from and great 

instructors presenting.  We also had your district staff arrive quite early to setup and 

prepare for the workshop.  They provided lunch and drinks for all.  Thank You as well!  

We also learned some stuff.  While this wasnôt my first workshop, it has been a while since 

I organized one and like everything else, itôs a learning curve.  We have looked at 

everything and will make improvements for next year. 

 

On to the next Workshop.  On March 23 at the Nazarene Church in Pasco, 

Washington, we are happy and proud to present the Eastside Rider Education Workshop.  

Now this workshop is important for several reasons: 

 

First, as a Rider Education Educator, my job is to serve the membership.  This 

includes every member so it is important to me that we make a strong effort to reach out 

and have events like these in locations where members who wouldnôt ordinarily attend. 

 

Second, Rider Education is best served when we approach our members at the 

local level.  Typically that means the chapter level but this is the next best thing as folks 

from at least 7 chapters in Washington, Oregon and Idaho may be attending.  A great 

way to use resources. 

 

Last, and most importantly, we recently held a University Trainer Development 

Program (UTDP) in Kennewick with 9 participants!  So, Whatôs a UTDP?  It is the way 

that we train our Rider Education Instructors on how to present seminars for you.  These 

people spent a really nice Saturday with us and they finished their day by peer teaching.  

But theyôre not done yet.  The second part of the class is to present and be evaluated in 

a real life setting.  This is will happen at the workshop!  So come out to support these new 

University Trainers and make them feel good about what they are doing.  They all have 

great talent and I was thrilled to see this happen on the ñdrysideò.  Thanks to everyone 

who participated.  A special thanks to Tom Denny who is always working behind the 

scenes and making events like this work.  One more shout out to Lloyd and Georgia Finley 

and Joyce LoParco for being the ñfeet on the groundò for the workshop.  These folks are 

working hard to make all this happen for you.  Make sure you thank them. 

 

Mike and Lynn Briggs 
District Rider Educator                                    
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I knew that this first quarter of the year would be a busy one for me and it has been 

but it has been great fun for us as we learn more about being an educator and all that 

means.  Make sure you thank your Chapter Educators as they put in a lot of time that you 

do see.  The help enhance your riding experience. 

 

One last thing, spring is coming!  Get your bikes ready and get yourself ready.  

There is lotôs to do this summer! 

 

Remember,  

Take the Long Road /:\ 

Mike and Lynn Briggs 

Washington District Educator  
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AM I A MEMBER OR A 

PARTICIPANT?ñMemberò is a 

term that is used quite loosely in 

most Chapters. You will often 

hear someone say, ñI am a 

Member of Chapter A.ò Well, itôs close to the truth, but not quite. 

As we all know, we pay our dues to GWRRAôs Home Office in Phoenix. No dues 

are paid to a local Chapter. As such, everyone who pays their dues is considered a 

ñMemberò of the Gold Wing Road Riderôs Association. GWRRA is comprised of 

approximately 73,000 ñMembersò. We are all ñMembersò of only one organization. And, 

that is GWRRA. 

Where the confusion comes in is that a Member of GWRRA chooses to be a 

ñParticipantò with a Chapter. In other words, the ñGWRRA Memberò becomes a 

ñParticipantò with Chapter A. Now for a little twist. Since everyone is a Member of 

GWRRA, individuals may choose to ñParticipateò with as many Chapters as they wish. 

Everyone in Chapter A is a ñMemberò of GWRRA; and, so is everyone in Chapter B and 

Chapter C. We are all ñMembersò of GWRRA. As ñMembers,ò we have the right to 

participate with whichever Chapters we choose. Or, we may choose to participate with 

more than one Chapter. We may even choose not to participate with any Chapter; but we 

are still Members of GWRRA. 

I realize that this sounds like I am splitting hairs or being too technical. However, 

not understanding this concept can lead to some serious misunderstandings. I have 

witnessed Chapters that tend to shun individuals that are not part of ñtheirò Chapter. I 

have also seen individuals not be included on a Chapterôs newsletter or phone tree 

because they also participate with another Chapter. To put it another way, some Chapters 

have become very territorial. For example, if you donôt belong to my Chapter, I am not 

interested in talking or riding with you. 

Weôre all part of the same organization. We are all trying to have fun and enjoy our 

hobby of riding motorcycles. Letôs not forget we are all ñFriends for Fun, Safety and 

Knowledge.ò To be honest, we all belong to every Chapter in GWRRA. However, due to 

time and geography, we choose to participate with only one or possibly two Chapters. 

For those that either did not realize it or have not taken the opportunity, I would like to 

encourage you to visit other Chapters and participate with them in addition to your current 

Chapter. Each Chapter is unique and has a different personality. Each chapter offers a 

new and different set of people and activities. So, make the best of the time you have 

available. Be a true ñMemberò of GWRRA and ñParticipateò as much as you can. 

Roy McKenzie, 

District Trainer 

 

 

Roy and Pearl McKenzie 
District Leadership Trainer                                    
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Washington District Chapter's Gathering Information 
Chapter Wk Day Time Town Contact Phone 

A 4th Saturday 8:30AM Seattle Mike & Pen Briese 253-535-4271 

B 1st Saturday 9:00AM Bremerton Jim & Patty Swart 360-698-3527 

C 2nd Saturday 8:00AM Everett Lee Ann Kelly 206-362-4903 

D 2nd Sunday 8:30AM Aberdeen Kerry & Greg Bash 360-249-4640 

E 3rd Saturday 8:00AM Bellevue Bob & Patty Spencer 425-489-9786 

H 2nd Tuesday 6:30PM Lynden Gilbert Gunderson 360-815-3972 

I 3rd Sunday 8:00AM Olympia Ray Abitz 360-790-2832 

L 2nd Saturday 9:00AM Kennewick Lloyd Finley 509-783-9789 

M 1st Saturday 9:00AM Toppenish Sherre Holden 509-305-1278 

N 3rd Sunday 8:30AM Spokane Steve Kienzle 509-464-1396 

O 4th Saturday 8:00AM Port Orchard Pat and Debbie Holmes 360-876-8049 

P 3rd Saturday 1:00PM Longview Chuck Porter & Reggie 360-636-0519 

Q 1st Wed. 7:00PM Puyallup Barry Darling 253-535-4069 

R 1st Saturday 9:00AM Walla-Walla Jim Young 509-337-6562 

V 1st Thursday 6:00PM Auburn Garry & Maxine Alexander 253-770-3866 

X 1st Saturday 8:30AM Vancouver Kelly & Connie Huse 360-624-4296 

Y 2nd Friday 6:30PM Enumclaw Roy & Pearl McKenzie 253-862-0220 

Z 2nd Saturday 1:00PM Centralia Jesse & Eva Valentine 360-888-0546 
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Washington District Staff Position Volunteers Serving 

District Directors Susie and Frank Hutchinson 

Assistant District Directors Reggie Baumer and Chuck Porter 

Assistant District Directors Wally and Anna Wallingford 

District Rider Educators Mike and Lynn Briggs 

Assistant District Rider Educator  

Assistant District Rider Educator Tom Denny 

District Leadership Trainers Roy and Pearl McKenzie 

District Treasurers Brad Kane 

District Membership Coordinators Garry Alexander 

District Stores  

District Ambassador Jerry & Judy Thompson 

District WEB Master Pat Allison 

Couple of the Year  

District COY/IOY Coordinator  

Vendor Coordinators Wally Wallingford 

District Newsletter Editor Brad Kane 
 

Region I Staff Position Volunteers Serving 

Region Directors Mike and Peggy Hudnell 

Assistant Region Directors Dale and Shirley Dufner 

Assistant Region Directors Terry and Cheri Huffman 

Assistant Region Directors Russ and Laurie Parpart 

Region Rider Educators Bob and Becky Minor 

Region Instructor Coordinators Tim and Martie Mitchell 

Region Motorist Awareness Dave and Sheila Chavez 

Region Treasurers Erv and Phyllis Granahan 

Region Membership Coordinators Garry Alexander 

Region Leadership Trainers John and Dianne Kester 

Region Ambassadors Tom and Mozelle Edwards 

Region Ambassadors Hank and Marilyn Smith 

Region WEB Master Scott Bowman 

Couple of the Year Larry and Barbara Kuzma 

Region COY/IOY Coordinator Mike and Janet Turner 

Region Newsletter Editor Shirley Dufner 
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